
TOURISM ASSOCIATION
The new committee of Port Isaac and 
District Tourism Association is Chris 
Harris -  Chairman, Bob Douglas -  Vice 
Chairman, Christine Douglas -  Treasurer, 
Robin Penna -  Minutes Secretary, Paul 
Bishop, Sheila Jarvis, and Henry Symons. The 
position of Hon. Secretaiy is not filled.
Mail On Sunday Advertisement
A disappointing response, considering the 
time, effort, and money that went into the 
enterprise. Extra efforts are being made to 
distribute as many copies as possible of the 
Accommodation Brochure, as follows. 
Accommodation Brochures
Supplies of the Brochures with dispensers 
have been delivered to T.I.C.s at Bodmin, 
Bude, Camelford, Padstow, Saltash, St. 
Austell, Truro, Wadebridge, and to all the 
North Cornwall Heritage Coast Service 
Interpretation Centres.
’Discover Port Isaac’ leaflets.
The little yellow leaflet about Port Isaac 
may be reprinted next month.
What’s On Guide
Local activities in July, August, and 
September, will be advertised as usual and 
anybody organising an event should let me 
have details as soon as possible to ensure 
inclusion in this widely distributed guide. I 
shall pass them to Malcolm Lee who has 
now resigned from the committee but has 
kindly offered to compile the calendar 
section as before. A letter will be sent to all 
businesses offering them (if subscriptions 
have been paid!) free advertisements.
New Guide?
After a member of the public asked why the 
Accommodation Guide did not relate more 
fully to Port Isaac, a more comprehensive 
Guide is to be considered.
The next Committee meeting is at the Tea 
Pot Cafe on Tuesday 23rd. May at 7.30pm.

Robin Penna.

JOHN BETJEMAN CENTRE
WADEBRIDGE -  OPEN DAY 
SATURDAY 20th. MAY 1995 
10.00am to 4.00pm.
This is a date for your diary. Here is a 
wonderful opportunity for you to see what 
facilities, courses and activities are avail­
able for retired folk over 60 years of age. 
There will be an exhibition of Painting, 
Crafts, and Photographic work produced by 
members of the Wadebridge University of 
the Third Age (U.3.A.) and you will be able 
to talk to the leaders of many of the 37 
courses which are on offer to retired peo­
ple. Do come and see us. All ages are 
welcome. Refreshments are available all 
day. We look forward to meeting you.

UNIVERSITY OF THE THIRD AGE
We now have a membership of 300 and our 
members come in from as far away as 
Crackington Haven, Camelford, Tinjagel, 
Bodmin, Lostwithiel, Newquay and Truro.

Mrs. E.M. Clements.

® fje<© uiet C o rne r
Being a husband is like any other job 
-  it helps if you like the boss.

BIRTH
On April 3rd. to David and Belinda Dyer, a 
daughter, Ashley Patricia, a sister for 
Aimee and Lauren. Congratulations. Love 
from Grandad, Ray Berman.

MAGICAL MANAGERS
League -  21.4.1995
1st -  Bossy's Boys 443 pts
2nd ~ Notts Forest Super Team 387 pts
3rd -  Wonderbra W'drs 368 pts
4th -  B. Mavericks 360 pts
5th -  Wum’s W'drs 356 pis
Note: Presentation Night, Friday May 19th. 
at the Shipwright Inn. 8.30 prompt.

Kevin Grills.

ROWING CLUB
The World Gig Championships will be 
held this weekend in the Isles of Scilly -  
May 6th, 7th, and 8th. This year a record 
number of 40 gigs will be attending the 
event with Ladies' and Men's races and 
there is also a Veteran's race. We are 
sending both a Ladies' and Men’s crew, 
together with a large number of supporters.
Port Isaac Annual Regatta
-  June 3rd. We are holding an early event 
this year in the hope for calmer seas!! It 
will be held at Port Gaveme followed by an 
evening of singing in the Port Gaveme 
Hotel and a disco in the Green Door Club. 
No one under 16 years will be admitted 
unless they rowed in a crew. If anyone is 
willing to help on the day with either the 
barbecue, or teas, or a table, please contact 
me on 880930. All help will be greatly 
appreciated. Thank you. _ , _

Carole Provis.
It is not difficult to see a number of fit- 
looking men in Port Isaac, in their late 
teens, twenties and early thirties, but the 
Gig Club is lacking any men in those age 
brackets. I find it difficult to understand 
why this should be. It's a good sport and 
the yearly subscription of £15 for rowing 
members is far from excessive. Come on 
chaps, give it a tiy! Novice times are 
Tuesday and Thursday 5.30 - 6.30pm, and a 
trial row will only cost £2. The Club's poor 
old dodderers such as Trevor Grills, Mark 
Provis, etc. can't carry on for much longer. 
The club also needs money to cover its ex­
penses. Any legitimate ideas for achieving 
this will be discussed by the committee. 
Perhaps businesses would sponsor the club, 
get your names on our trailer. The County 
Association does not allow names on 'Corsair'.
Please note that the gig goes to the Scilly 
Isles for the World Championship from 
early May until after the May Bank Holi­
day, so don’t turn up for rowing then.

George Steer (880754).

ANNE CARWITHEN
Trelights has lost another of its eldest 
inhabitants by the death on April 13th, after 
a long illness, of Anne Carwithen aged 84 
years, at her home, The Old Post Office. 
The family has lived in the area for some 
time and ran the Harbour Cafe in Port Isaac 
sometime back. The funeral was held on 
Thursday 20th. April at St. Endellion 
Church attended by a number of friends 
and neighbours. We express our sympathy 
to the family in their bereavement.

COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER for 
PORT ISAAC - PORT GAVERNE 
- TRELIGHTS AREA - PRICE 15p
Issued on the first Friday of each month from 
February to December. All articles must be 
received by Wednesday one week earlier and 
advertisements two weeks before. Available at 
local newsagents or by post -  £4.65 per year -  
make cheques out to ‘Trio’ please.
The publisher does not necessarily hold the 
same views as those which are expressed by the 
contributors and also reserves the right to 
refuse or alter any material supplied.

Published and printed by Robin Penna,
The Blackthorn Press, 18 New Road,

Port Isaac, Cornwall. PL29 3SB

" ISSUE NO 143 -  MAYl995~“

DEADLINE FOR NEXT ISSUE! 
4.00pm WEDNESDAY 24th MAY
ELECTIONS
The District Council and Parish Council 
Elections were taking place while Trio was 
being printed so the results will be printed 
next month -  mainly for the benefit of our 
postal subscribers.

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
The meeting has been postponed until 
Wednesday 17th. May in order to avoid it 
having been held during the run up to the 
elections when people might have been 
suspected of using the meeting for pur­
poses of electioneering.

CHURCH HALL REPAIR FUND
A very successful Coffee Morning and 
Jumble Sale held in the hall on Monday 
April 10th. raised the splendid sum of 
£154. We would like to thank all those who 
helped in any way. Also thanks to eveiyone 
who supported this event. We hope to have 
a Lunch with a cake stall and odds and ends 
stall late in May or early June.

PORT ISAAC SURGERY
Sony to hear Mrs. Pam Hall is leaving the 
Port Isaac surgery. We will all miss her 
cheery voice on the end of the line and 
bringing prescriptions up to Trelights 
which has been greatly appreciated.

Well Wishers.

MARGARET WOODED
B.A.. L.Q.A.M,

Experienced, qualified piano teacher

#
Pupils of all ages and standards taken. 

Preparation for examinations 
and festivals.

‘The Limpet’, 6 O vercliff, Port Isaac. 
Telephone (01208) 880820



PARISH COUNCIL
An unofficial report compiled from notes 
taken by a member o f the public during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, Port 
Isaac, on Monday 10th. April. For official 
information, please refer to the Parish 
Council minutes.
Present were: Mr. Barriball, Mr. Bolton 
(Chairman), Cllr. Dawe, Mr. Norris, Mr. 
Phelps, Mr. Philp, Mr. Pro vis, Mr. Stokes, 
and Mr. Symons.
Public Discussion
Elsie Mewton complained about the dis­
gusting state of the Playing Field -  she had 
picked up two bags full of rubbish -  one 
full of tins -  the hedges were being pulled 
down and even the wire fencing cut through.
Peggy Richards corroborated these remarks 
^nd added that the trees were being ripped 
down and rubbish was being thrown into a 
neighbour's garden. She was now worried 
that the purchase of extra land might lead to 
development at the Field and hoped that the 
public would be consulted before hedges 
were pulled down, etc. Any necessary car 
space would have to have its entrance on 
our most dangerous piece of road. There 
was ’an accident waiting to happen' but the 
gates were left wide open after the recent 
C.A.R.S. meeting,
Robin Penna noted that Longcross Stone 
was on the agenda and said that this ancient 
monument deserved a lot more reverence.
George Oxley speaking for the Village Hall 
committee reported that the hall was doing 
very well and tabled a copy of the accounts. 
He spoke of the magnificent response to 
the project being run in conjunction with 
P.I.D.T.A, He thanked David Bolton for 
chairing Village Hall meetings for the past 
3 - 4  years.
Malcolm Lee added that he hoped the 
Parish Council would support the Village 
Hall scheme with a donation.
Finance
The high-interest account stood at £952 
and the current account at £199. Expendi­

ture for the month was £664. The first half 
of the £8,000 precept was due in a week's 
time so it was decided to defer payment of 
the main item — the £425 donation to St. 
Endellion Church and then transfer £3,000 
to the high-interest account.
Friends of the School Notice Board 
A letter from Mrs. Camey requested help 
with a board to be installed at the Post 
Office to display school notices and some 
samples of the children's work. It was 
suggested that the school might be allowed 
to use part of the Parish Council boards but 
the meeting felt that this would 'open the 
floodgates’ for everyone else to use it. Mr. 
Barriball said that the Parish Council board 
at Trelights was small and was locked. 
Mark Provis said it was a shame that 
schools were in a position where they had 
to ask for money to do things. The Friends 
are to be advised of the necessity (and cost) 
of obtaining planning permission and 
asked to provide a costing for the Council 
to consider a suitable donation.
Long Cross Stone
Cllr. Dawe said the people of Trelights 
were concerned that tractor wheels were 
cutting into the island so the Stone is get­
ting nearer the road. The old milk stand has 
already been knocked down. Mr. Barriball 
said the Stone was in 'the line of fire’ and 
protection was needed for the old sign post 
as well. Henry Symons thought organisa­
tions such as the Old Cornwall Society 
should be consulted. David Phelps said it 
was not a Parish Council matter but should 
be referred to the County Heritage De­
partment. Mr. Robert Sloman was present 
and asked to speak. He said, in reply to a 
question, that the Stone was not on his 
land. He pointed out that nobody else had 
done anything to restore the milk stand 
when it was knocked down and had put the 
top back himself. He thought granite kerb 
stones would be best. He also pointed out 
that the County Highways sign should be 
moved from the site. The Council are to ask 
Charlie David, Heritage Coast Service Of­
ficer, if he can give any advice.

ANNIE PRICE
HARBOUR WAY COTTAGE • 58 NEW ROAD 

TELEPHONE/FAX 880386

PHOTOGRAPHER
WEDDINGS • CHRISTENINGS • ENGAGEMENTS 

ALL SPECIAL OCCASIONS 
CHILDREN IN NATURAL SURROUNDINGS 

PORTRAITS P E TS -A T YOUR OW N HOME
I have over twenty-five years experience and loads 

of patience. Do ring or fax me to discuss details 
and prices. I look forward to hearing from you.

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
District Councillor: Cllr. Dawe reported 
that bollards had been re-installed at the 
Pentus in Fore Street, and a new one out­
side the Liberal Club. The Hartland Road 
footpaths had only been clay-sanded and he 
hoped for an improvement. The path from 
New Road to Tintagel Terrace was to be 
tidied up. He suggested a second refuse bin 
for the Playing Field.
Chairman: David Bolton announced of­
ficially that the land had been purchased for 
extending the graveyard at St. Endellion.

Henry Symons asked for the matter of 
sub-letting the ground to be put on the next 
agenda.
Seat Committee: The one in the gully on 
the Main is broken and will be replaced by 
one from the coast path at Port Isaac when 
the new one arrives. The removal of seats 
from the Platt was hindered by a lack of 
transport. One of them has been painted by 
Chris Scott.
Hospital Car Service: Eric Stokes said he 
was not standing for the next session of 
Council and would therefore resign his 
position. Cilr. Dawe said thanks were due 
to him for his work in connection with the 
Christmas lights, etc.
Playing Field: Mark Provis was in favour 
of buying the land and, understanding 
Peggy Richard's concern, stressed that 
nothing should take place at the field, other 
than riecessary levelling and landscaping, 
without consulting the village. Henry 
Symons pointed out that the Playing Field 
was bought for the children so care should 
be taken with football pitches, etc.
School: Bill Norris reported that funding 
strictures meant that expenses were being 
met from available reserves and teaching 
hours had to be cut. The infants teacher 
now taught four days a week instead of 
five. A request that Mr. Norris be allowed 
to complete his term as Parish Council 
Representative on the Board of Governors 
although not continuing as Parish Coun­
cillor was carried.
County Steering Group: David Phelps 
had attended the meeting which he said all 
Councillors should attend as it gave the 
opportunity to speak direct to County 
Councillors and he had been able to get 
promises about the road calming/crossing 
for Trewetha Lane and work on Hartland 
Road that was needed.
Gypsy Sites
A draft plan from the County Council 
arising from new laws for the provision of 
adequate sites -  comments to be submitted 
by 15th. May. Olive Strout interpolated 
that Gypsy Lane, St. Endellion, was the 
traditional site. The meeting decided that 
as there were never any gypsies in the 
Parish, the plan did not apply.

Continued on the next page ...

ST. ENDELUON 
PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL PUBLIC MEETING
WEDNESDAY 17th. MAY 

PORT ISAAC 
CHURCH ROOMS 7.30pm.

GUEST SPEAKERS:

COUNTY COUNCILLOR 

DISTRICT COUNCILLOR

AND REPRESENTATIVES FROM:

THE POLICE 

THE NATIONAL TRUST

DENNIS KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY 

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30am. - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone



FIBRE GLASS 
FLAT ROOFING

Choice of colours and finishes. 
Lead valley replacement. 

Prices from £20 per sq. yard.
20 year guarantee.

CONTACT JON ROWE ON  
880168

JOHN &  MARY 
LETHBRIDGE

LANOW MILL ■ ST. KEW 
TELEPHONE 8 4 1 5 0 5

24-HR ANSWERPHONE

lU g y  GAS CYLINDERS - LOGS

B. MORRIS
(WARRANTY REGISTERED)

BUILDER AND  
DECORATOR

ALL WORKS UNDERTAKEN

(0208)74105

Plumbing & Domestic Heating 
Engineers 

Domestic & Industrial Maintenance
24 HOUR SERVICE
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22 Hartland Road, 
Port Isaac, Cornwall. PL29 3RP

TELEPHONE: 0208 880371

BIO DRAIN
T-dfa&ty.
Regular use of Bio-Drain (only 
one seoop per week) controls 
odours, saves money, keeps 
drains naturally clean and free 
from fat and grease, and 
protects the environment.

4js04/S\> 4

250gm Tub -£4.50  
available at 18 New Road

CENTRAL GARAGE
PORT ISAAC

D.OT. APPROVED 
PETROL & DIESEL 

MOT TESTING STATION
SERVICE & GENERAL REPAIRS 

TUNING & WELDING
BOTTLED GAS SUPPLIES 

FREE DELIVERY
(01208) 880334

Parish Council report, continued . . .
CLERK S REPORT
David Bolton asked the Clerk to contact the 
Fire Department to see if they would hose 
down Cartway Cove which was full of 
rubbish again.
Tall strawberry picking signs at St. Endel- 
lion were not accepted by the Planning 
Department as this is an Area of Great 
Landscape Value..
An appeal to allow the removal of the stone 
wall in Trewetha Lane behind Higher Bam 
had been refused. Cllr. Bill Dawe said, ’For 
God's Sake let’s keep Port Isaac as it is!’
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
A building to replace a garage at The 
Boathouse, Trelights, was considered far 
too big for the site and not smaller than the 
previous application. The meeting was 
horrified to see this full-planning applica­
tion was stamped ’delegation possible’.
An application for listed building consent 
to re-form opening and part-glaze front 
door at the former chapel, Roscarrock Hill, 
for Mr. and Mrs. Hawkins received support. 
Support was also given for an application 
to add a sun room and family room at 
'Silvershelf, 12 New Road, and to another 
application to provide slate-hanging on the 
south, east, and west elevations of Tartar 
Farm, Port Gaveme.
Village Hall -  Donation 
This item had been held over until the end 
of the meeting to give councillors time to 
study the copy of the accounts tabled. Cllr. 
Dawe was in favour but declared an interest 
as he serves on the Village Hall manage­
ment committee. Bill Norris pointed out 
that if it were not from a money-raising 
activity by Jon Cleave and proceeds from 
the Raft Race the Hall would have a deficit. 
’As a Village Hall it is a complete wash ouf 
he said. David Phelps said this was ir­
relevant to the present subject which was 
the funding of a money-raising project. If 
the Hall got in the red and the Committee

was disbanded, the Parish Council have to 
take over. The money will help the repair 
fabric of the building. Bill Norris thought 
the scheme to be a commercial project.
Mr. Barribail called for a costing to show 
how the money would be used. David Philp 
said the meeting was not getting the point -  
that a lot of village people had already 
donated -  and the project will also provide 
money for the Playgroup, school, etc. 
Hemy Symons said that the project was 
going ahead and the idea is to help Port 
Isaac and to bring visitors. ’Without visitors 
we would be in a veiy poor way.' It was 
decided on a vote that the matter should be 
considered fully at the next meeting.
Next Meeting
The next monthly meeting of the Parish 
Council will be held on Monday 15th. May 
at 7.30pm. in the Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

A GREAT SUCCESS
Thanks to Responsible Dog Owners 
Walking around Port Isaac has now be­
come more enjoyable thanks to the provi­
sion by North Cornwall District Council of 
21 dog litter bins, and the co-operation of 
the public.
The Council’s spokesman said, 'Since the 
scheme was introduced in January 1995 
there has been a significant drop in dog 
fouling in the Port Isaac area. This is due 
entirely to the co-operation of the dog 
owners and we hope that the success so far 
achieved will continue. There are still a few 
dog owners who are not using the facilities 
and we hope that they will start to do so in 
the future, which can only add to the 
benefit of looking after their area.
Councillor Ken White, the Chairman of the 
Council said, ’I do hope that this scheme 
will continue to be successful and with the 
tourist season about to start I am sure that it 
will make Port Isaac a cleaner and healthier 
place to both live and visit. We also hope 
that the success achieved in Port Isaac can 
be repeated in other areas of the district 
where similar problems occur'.

Mr. P.C. Merritt, Press Officer, N.C.D.C.

BROWNIES
Just a mention to say ’well done' to the girls 
who entered the North Cornwall Art and 
Craft Show back in the beginning of April. 
They did not win anything but brought 
back some certificates.
'Well done’ to Elizabeth Hallett, Kerry 
Burt, Elin Fletcher, and Amy Rowe.

Jenni Hooper and Lyn Prescott.

TREMEER
HOM E IM PROVEM ENTS

YOU DO NT HAVE TO PAY A  FORTUNE 
For the finest quality products installed to the highest standards. 

Specialists in P.V.C.u. Products:
Windows, Doors, Conservatories, and Fascia Boards. 

EXPERTS IN ALL ASPECTS OF THE BUILDING TRADE 
TELEPHONE: PETER LOBB • BODMIN (01208j  851182



ST. ENDELLION CHURCH
Palm Sunday
The whole congregation gathered outside 
the church on Palm Sunday and the Rector 
blessed the upraised palm crosses and read 
the gospel account of Jesus’s entity into 
Jerusalem. All then processed, singing, 
into the church and joined in the drama­
tised reading of the Passion according to 
St. Matthew. The readers were the Rector 
Michael Bartlett, Su Coster, Peter Coster, 
Jonathan Pollinger, Robert Sloman, Liz 
Bartlett, Pamela Nash, Jim Watson, and 
Bertie Watson.
Julian Group
The Group's April meeting for contem­
plative prayer in the church was led by Mrs. 
Hilary Mulley.
Whistdrive
This was held in the church hall on Tues­
day 18th April. M.C. was Mr. J. A'Court 
and tea hostess was Mrs. Jean Wilson.
B. B. C. Radio Cornwall
The church and the Music Festival were 
the focus of the radio programme 'Cornwall 
Celebrates' on Easter Sunday. Those taking 
part in the broadcast were The Rector, 
Biddy Holden, Frances Sheldon-Williams, 
Violet Baker, Judith Pollinger, Marcus 
Bartlett, Pam Richards, Graham Strout, 
Tom Wame, Frances Kent, Jim Watson, 
and Jean Wilson.
Bells
Mi*. James Wame, Chairman of the St. 
Mabyn Young Farmers Club, a ringer of 
the church brought a group from the club to 
ring at the church in March.
Easter Music Festival 
The 22nd. Festival began on Palm Sunday 
with a Chamber Concert and culminated on 
Good Friday and Easter Day with per­
formances of Bach's masterpiece of crea­
tive genius -  the B Minor Mass. All the 
concerts were well attended and three were 
completely sold out. After the Saturday 
performance, the audience remained in the 
darkened church for the Easter Eve Service 
of Light. The Rector carried the lighted 
Paschal Candle to its stand and the choir 
and orchestra held lighted candles as the 
great Easter Hymn of Praise, the Exultet, 
was sung by a member of the chorus.

SPROULLS
SOLICITORS

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(0208) 880355

Holy Week and Easter
The eucharist was celebrated on Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday mornings of Holy 
Week. On Maundy Thursday the Com­
memoration of the Last Supper and the 
Footwashing were held in St. James 
Church, St. Kew, led by the Rector. After 
this the altar was stripped and Watch was 
kept interspersed with scripture readings 
and psalms. On Good Friday, Meditations 
on the Cross was well attended in the 
church and also at St. Kew. On Easter Day, 
in a beautifully decorated church, a cele­
brant at the eucharist was the Revd. Noel 
Godwin. The church was packed to the 
doors for the mid-morning eueharist when 
the singing was led by the Festival Chorus 
accompanied on the organ by Richard 
Hickox. The Rector was Celebrant and the 
Rt. Revd. Richard Cartwright presided.
Afterwards Easter eggs were distributed to 
younger members of the congregation. The 
eucharist was celebrated in church each day 
of Easter Week.
Mothers* Union
Mrs. Pam Richards and Mrs. Gwen Ham- 
bly attended a training day in Kenwyn, 
Truro. The April meeting was preceded by 
a celebration of the eucharist by the Rector. 
Members took part in an amusing role play 
based on a typical M.U, meeting. Branch 
Leader Mrs. Pam Richards was Chairman 
and the Treasurer, Mrs. Gwen Hambly, 
gave the financial report.
Healing Group
The United Benefice group met in the 
church on Easter Sunday. The Rector was 
celebrant at the eucharist and the service 
was led by Mrs. Joyce Griffith, who shared 
with Mrs. Pat Hardman in the laying on of 
hands. Coffee was served by Mrs. Pam 
Richards.
Taize Worship
About 30 people attended a candlelit 
service of Taize worship in the church on 
Sunday 23rd. April. The service was led by 
Judith Pollinger and those taking part were 
Marcus Bartlett, Peter Coster, Tammy 
Benger, Jonathan Pollinger, Pamela Nash, 
and Michael Bartlett. Toni Ohlssohn 
provided guitar and recorder accompani­
ment. Helpers in preparing the church and 
serving coffee were Roger Richards, 
Jonathan Pollinger, Jean Wilson, Pam 
Richards, Bill Dawe, and Tom Wame.

Church Annual Meeting
A very well attended Annual Meeting was 
preceded by a eucharist in the church on 
Tuesday 25th. April at which the Rector 
was celebrant and Mr. Jim Watson was 
server and reader. Mrs. Pam Richards and 
Mr. Tom Wame were elected as church­

wardens. New members elected to the 
Parochial Church Council were;
Mr. Graham Strout, Mrs. Gwen Hambly, 
Mr. Jonathan Pollinger, and Mr. Marcus 
Bartlett.
In his report, the Rector thanked those 
retiring from office including; 
Churchwarden Mr. Russell Pollinger, 
Treasurer Mrs. Bertie Watson, Secretary 
Mrs. Frances Kent, Sacristan Mrs. Hilary 
Mulley, and Council Members Mr. Bill 
Dawe, Mr. Peter Mulley, and Mr. Frank 
Hartley. He also thanked Mrs. Joyce Grif­
fith for her hard work in organising the 
Sunday School.
Officers elected were Vice-Chairman Mr. 
Jim Watson, Secretary Mr. Jonathan Pol­
linger, and Treasurer Mrs. Gwen Hambly.

Judith Pollinger.

Ladies, gents, and children have your 
hair professionally cared for in the 

comfort of your own home

by ssna
FOR ALL YOUR CUTS, PERMS, 

COLOURS, SETS, & BLOW DRYS

Just phone me on 
Wadebridge (0208) 814631

a® oudjofJ3taut|>
MOBILE BEAUTICIAN AND UNISEX 

HAIRDRESSER FOR THE AREA
Facials Massage
Eyelash/brow Tints Pedicures
Eyebrow Shapes Manicures
Make-up & Lessons Waxing

NOW AVAILABLE -  Electrolysis
EAR PIERCING FROM £5.00

+ ALL HAIRDRESSING TREBETHERIGK 
REQUIREMENTS (01208) 862340
Mondays to Fridays

R. A* HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL 

UNDERTAKEN 

SLIM LINE 
DIMPLEX & 

COMPLETE I

& DOMESTIC WORK 

SALES & SERVICE 

RADIATORS 
CREDA
SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone Bodmin 880328

TH E  SH IPW RIGH T INN
PUB, HOTEL, AND <MA BAKER’S DINER’ TEL. (0208) 880305 

Sheila and Rod Baker Chef: Chris Lanyon

LUNCH TIME OR EVENING BAR SNACKS 
OR DINE OUT OVERLOOKING THE 

ATLANTIC OCEAN FROM 7pm TILL LATE

FREE HOUSE REAL ALE REAL FOOD OPEN FOR MEALS 7.00pm.



FOOTBALL CLUB
The Port Isaac A.F.C. will hold .its Annual 
Dinner and Dance on the 20th. May at 
7.30pm. at the Poldark Inn, Treligga 
Downs. This is always a very enjoyable 
evening so come along (all welcome) and 
join us. Please book through players, 
committee members or by contacting 
Bryan Richards (880575)
Transport arrangements are still to be an­
nounced.
Team News
The team have had a few ups and downs 
since Christmas, mainly due to injuries, 
and a build-up of games due to the weather. 
We are back on winning form having not 
lost in our last five matches. We now have 
lighting for practice evenings on Mondays. 
If anyone would like to join us to keep fit, 
they are very welcome.

Ray Berman.

LOCAL HISTORY GROUP
Due to a plethora of events in the village, 
the usual group meeting in the Penhaligon 
Room on the first Friday in May has been 
postponed until the 19th. May.
We have had a disappointing response for 
the loan of photographs and artefacts from 
the First and Second World Wars. We are 
hoping now to hold an exhibition in 
August. Please contact me if you can 
provide anything of interest.
Finally, have you noticed the number of 
official bodies who spell Port Isaac as Port 
Issac? Even the latest Tourist Board pub­
lication (at £3.49 a copy) gets it wrong 2 
times out of 3! I wonder when the Ord­
nance Survey will follow suit!

George Steer (880754).

THE

HARBOUR SHOP
TEL: (01208) 880297

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
BOOKS * TOYS STATIONERY 

GREETING CARDS * GIFTS 

SELECTION OF PRINTS

P O R T  G A V E R  N E 
H O T E L
TELEPHONE 880244

- * •

SUPPER DANCE 
A t THE GREEN DOOR
w it h  PAULA  DA Y  
FRIDAY 19th MAY
TICKETS £5.00 EACH FROM THE HOTEL

LIFEBOAT
On Sunday 16th. April the Lifeboat was 
launched on service to Boscastle following 
the capsizing of a small dory. The fish­
erman attempted to swim to the rocks but 
went missing. The Lifeboat searched for 
two and a half hours together with other 
rescue units but nothing was found. The 
Lifeboat was crewed by Chris Scott, Mike 
Daly and John Brown. On Monday 17th. 
April the Lifeboat was launched to assist in 
a further search for the missing fisherman. 
It was at sea for three and a half hours but 
nothing was found. Crewmembers were 
John McDonnell, Kevin Dingle and Andy
Walton. _ . , _ #David Castle.
R.N.L.L EVENTS FOR THE YEAR
The Art Show opens today at Port Gav- 
eme Hotel at 8.30pm.
Wednesday 17th. May: 10.30 -  
12.00pm: Coffee Morning, at The Wheel- 
house Restaurant by kind permission of 
Mr. and Mrs. Hudson,
Wednesday 24th, May: Port Isaac Life­
boat Station Open Day from lO.OOhrs. to 
18.00hrs.
Friday 2nd. June: The Art Show at Port 
Gaveme Hotel closes at 8.30pm.
Saturday 17th. June: Jumble and 
Bric-a-Brac Sale in the Church Rooms,
10.30- 12.00pm.
Sunday 25th. June: Lifeboat Sunday on 
The Platt from 12.15pm.
Thursday 10th. August: Lifeboat Day in 
Port Isaac.
Sunday 13th. August: Lifeboat Larks on 
Port Isaac Beach from 1.30pm. 
Wednesday 30th. August: Coffee Morn­
ing by kind permission of Mrs. Caroline 
Cleave at Thome House, Middle Street,
10.30- I2.00pm.
Wednesday 29th, November: Christmas 
Sale by kind permission of Mrs. Lesley 
Walton, Valencia House, Rose Hill. 10,30 
-  12.00pm.

THE

firnitcrn Otedtmuwtti
and Take-away 

LUNCHES • MEALS • SNACKS 
CHILDREN’S MENU 

PLEASE NOTE -  
OUR TAKE-AW AY MEALS  
A RE  A LW AYS AVAILABLE  

WHEN WE A R E  OPEN
PHONE NO. 880090

CLASSIFIED 
ADVERTISEMENTS
lOp per word in advance (min. 50p)
HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS 
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAD 
Telephone Bodmin (01208) 880328 or 
Launceston (01566) 772724
P’MOUSE PROJECTS 
Hand made Waistcoats and Ties, 
matching or separates. Alterations to 
garments, curtains, etc. Cushion covers 
and curtains also made.
Phone: Pam Sweet 880512._________ ____

During the Planning Applications at last 
month’s Parish Council meeting, the im­
minent arrival o f a baby was one reason 
given for wanting to extend a property - 
the Chairman unintentionally caused much 
laughter by saying, ’that isn’t "planning” ’!

Pea Pod
for all your 
FRESH FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES 
Flowers for all occasions 
Telephone. 8 8 0 2 2 3

THE CORNISH CAFE
Licensed Family Restaurant 

David Phelps (0208) 880670

OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES 

&
EVENING MEALS

Welcome to the

<§olbcn Utott 3ttn
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

The H arb ou r Seafood  
Restaurant

Open every evening for prime 
selective fresh sea food.

-  t f e  p o m e

For reservations -  Telephone (012081 880237



THE TRIO FREE DIARY
Regular Fixtures in P art Isaac:
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday 
every month, 1.30-3.30pm. at the surgery. 
BADMINTON: 8.00 Thursday evenings 
(winter only) in the village hall.
BROWNIES: 5.30-7.00pm. during term time 
at the village hall.
CHILD HEALTH CLINIC: 1.30-3.30pm. on 
the first Wednesday in the month at the surgery.
GOLDEN CIRCLE: 2.30pm. every Wednesday 
at the Cornish Cafe.
METHODIST CHURCH:
11.00am. and 6.00pm. at Trelights chapel.
LOCAL HISTORY STUDY GROUP:
7.30pm. on the first Friday in the month 
in the Penhaligon Room.
PLAYGROUP: 9.30am-12,00, Monday, 
Tuesday, and Thursday at the village hall.
RAINBOW GUIDES: 3 .30-5 .00pm. 
Wednesdays during term time at the village hall. 
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: 3.00-^.00pm. 
Tuesdays at the surgety by appointment.
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE: 2.30pm. second 
Thursday in the month at the Castle Rock Hotel. 
YOGA CLASS: 7.00-9.00pm. Tuesdays at the 
Penhaligon Room.

Friday 5th. May (today):
Local History Group -  Friday 19th.
8.30pm: R.N.L.I. Art Show opens at 
Port Gaveme Hotel.
6th, 7th, and 8th May:
World Gig Championships in the 
Isles of Scilly.
Monday 8th. May:
Public Bank Holiday.
50th. Anniversary of V.E. Day.
7.00 for 7.30pm: V.E. Day Supper Dance 
at the Green Door. Tickets, £9.50 each, 
available at The Port Gaveme Hotel. 
Tuesday 9th. May:
2 day trip to Cadbury's, Boumville, 
returning via the Wye Valley. Cost about 
£60. For further particulars ring 880404
Friday 12th. -  Friday 19th. May:
Southern Brittany. Cost £296.
Contact Mrs. Hooper -  880404.
Saturday 13th. May:
10.15am -  2.15pm: St. Peter's Church 
Parish Review, Castle Rock Hotel.
10.30am: Playgroup Jumble Sale at 
the Village Hall.

PRINTING & \
DUPLICATING

COMPUTER TYPESETTING 
SPECIALIST IN 
SMALL QUANTITIES

ROBIN PENNA,

THE BLACKTHORN PRESS,
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SB 

TELEPHONE (01208) 880292

Tuesday 16th. May:
12 noon: Playgroup ’Red House’
Book Sale, Village Hall.
7.30pm: Whist Drive in 
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Wednesday 17th. May:
10.30 -  12.00pm: R.N.L.I. Coffee 
Morning, Mr. and Mrs. Hudson,
The Wheelhouse Cafe.
7.30pm: Annual Parish Meeting at 
St. Peter's Church Rooms.
Friday 19th. May:
7.30pm: Local History Study Group, 
Penhaligon Room.
8.30 prompt: ’Magical Managers’ 
Presentation Night at the Shipwright Inn.
Saturday 20th. May:
7.30pm: Port Isaac A.F.C. Annual Dinner 
and Dance at the Poldark Inn.
Tuesday 23rd. May:
10.30am: St. Endellion Conservatives, 
Coffee Morning at 19 Silvershell Road. 
Bring and Buy.
Wednesday 24th. May:
4.00pm: Trio deadline 
Sunday 28th. May:
From lO.OOhrs to 18.00 hrs: Port Isaac 
Lifeboat Station Open Day.
7.00pm: Taize Worship at St. Endellion 
Church.
Friday 2nd. June:
Trio Issue no. 144.
8.30pm: R.N.L.L Art Show closes at Port 
Gaveme Hotel.
Saturday 3rd. June:
Port Isaac Annual Regatta (see Rowing 
Club' article).
Wednesday 7th. June:
Lunch at the Church Rooms in aid of 
the Repair Fund.

Saturday 17th. June:
10.30 -  12.00pm: R.N.L.I. Jumble and 
Bric-a-Brac Sale, Church Rooms.
10.30am: St. Endellion Conservatives, 
Coffee Morning at 'Badgers', Trelights. 
Bring and Buy.
Tuesday 20th. June:
7.30pm: Whist Drive in 
St. Endellion Church Hall.

STOPPABUS
Please note that last month's Stoppabus 
advertisement was incorrect. It runs on 
Mondays and Thursdays.

Wednesday 21st June:
10.00am: W. I. Coffee Morning and 
Bring and Buy at Margaret Hoskin's, 
14 Trewetha Lane.
Sunday 25th. June:
12.15pm: R.N.L.L Lifeboat Sunday, 
The Platt.
Wednesday 28th. June:
4.00pm: Trio deadline 
Friday 7th. July:
Trio Issue no. 145 
Tuesday 11th. July:
5-10pm (approx): W. I. Mystery Trip 
(£3.50). Book at Webbers' office by 
the Co-op.

Secrets
fine art & framing 

clocks & collectables

Fore Street 
Port Isaac 

Cornwall -PL29 3RD

tel/fax (01208) 880862

S. R. Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN

SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 
HEATERS INSTALLED 

N.I.C.E.l.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS
S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROAD, 

PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319 or 880291

LIGHT REMOVALS AND 
DELIVERIES OF ALL KINDS

LOCAL OR DISTANCE RING FOR A QUOTE 
TONY SWEETT 880130

PORT ISAAC -  WADEBRIDGE NOW

£2.50 RETURN
MONDAY & THURSDAY MORNING STOPPABUS 

TELEPHONE 880559


